
Arrangements for September 

From September 2020 all children must return to school. We are very much looking forward to 

welcoming ALL our children back to Broadfield on Wednesday September 2nd 2020. 

Teachers are working hard, planning for how they will deal with pupils’ learning needs 

following lockdown. When we return to school the lessons will help pupils to revise 

what they might have missed but still move forward with their usual curriculum for the 

year group.  Our children will be back with friends, teachers and support staff, and all 

the usual routines of school. 

Below are the measures we will be putting in place to enable us to welcome all children 

back to school safely. 

• We will be maintaining class bubbles to limit contact between children. 

• We will be handwashing and sanitising throughout the school day. 

• There will be enhanced cleaning by our site staff. 

• We will be practising good respiratory hygiene so that children automatically “catch it, 

bin it, kill it.” 

• Each class bubble will be allocated their own outdoor space for playtimes 

• The start times for the first 3 days will be staggered: 

Year 5 and 6 will start at 8.50am 

Year 3 and 4 will start 9am 

Year 1 and 2 will start at 8.50am 

Reception at 9am 

• Lunchtime will be staggered and the hall will be used to serve hot lunches. 

• Hygiene stations will be placed at all entrances and classrooms throughout school. 

• Public Health England advise that children (and staff) should not wear masks in 

school. If your child will be wearing a mask on the way to school, please make sure it 

is left with you as their parent when they enter school. 

• There will be Breakfast Club but no After School Club provision. This will be reviewed 

at October half term. 

• It is very important that parents bring and collect their children on time so that we 

avoid pupils coming through the school office.  

• A ‘Drop and Go’ and One Parent policy will be in place – parents must avoid gathering 

in the playground and also avoid close contact with other parents or families. 

• Children will need clean school uniform every day. 

• Unfortunately, the guidance states that parents are not permitted inside school 

without an appointment arranged via a telephone call. 



• Before and after school, all staff will be concentrating on looking after the children – 

please help them to focus on this and not be distracted by having to remind adults 

about social distancing. 

• All staff must social distance from parents on the playground. If you wish to speak 

with your child’s teacher, please ring the school office and they will get back to you. 

Please be reassured that we will make sure your enquiry is dealt with quickly at all 

times. 

 

 

 

 


